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28 October 2015 

Department of Planning & Environment 
Att: Michele Nettlef old 
GPO Box 39 
Sydney, NSW 2001 

Dear Ms Nettlef old 
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State Significant Development Application SSD 6617: Notice of Exhibition 
Remediation of part Hickson Road within the EPA Declaration Area, Barangaroo 

Thank you for your letter dated 21 September 2015 giving the opportunity to the South 
Eastern Sydney Local Health District Public Health Unit to provide comments on the 
State Significant Development (SDD 6617) for the proposed remediation works within 
the EPA Declaration Area (No.21122) and adjacent areas of Barangaroo. 

We have reviewed the development application and we  consider that the provisions 
incorporated in the remediation plan, EIS Human Health and Ecological Risk 
Assessment, Health impact Assessment and Noise Assessment are adequate to ensure 
that the possible health impacts associated with this project have been identified, 
quantified and addressed provided conditions are placed on the development 
application to ensure that the works are carried out in accordance with the proposal. 

The Public Health Unit would like the following conditions be considered by your 
department:- 

• The applicant is required to provide the undersigned with all air quality 
monitoring results throughout the remediation works. 

• The applicant is required to provide the undersigned with the water quality 
monitoring results throughout the remediation works. 

• In the event of a public health emergency, the South Eastern Sydney Local Health 
District - Public Health Unit be contacted on 02 93839333 or 0411 458 814 of 
details of the event and rectification actions pu t  in place to protect the health of 
the surrounding residents and the public. 

• Tha t  t he  Public H e a l t h  U n i t  b e  inc luded  i n  a n y  external  communications 
such  as  C o m m u n i t y  leaflets/newsletters i n  relat ion t o  the  works ,  which 
shou ld  b e  emai led  t o  santo.cannata@sesiahs.health.nsw.gov.au 
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In  relation to the remediation works w e  have reviewed the development application and 
note a trial for the in-situ methods is to occur. It would be  appreciated if a copy of the 
results from the trial be forwarded to the Public Health Unit. 

If you need additional information please do  no t  hesitate to contact Mr  Santo Cannata, 
Senior Environmental Health Officer o n  9382 8242. 

Yours sincerely 

Professor Mark Ferson MPH MD FRACP FAFPHM FRSPH 

Director & Public Health Officer 


